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August 3, 2020

Ms. Rebecca A. Womelsdorf, Secretary
Committee of Rules on Practice and Procedure
United States Judicial Conference

One Columbus Circle, NE

Washington, D.C. 20544

Re: Protocol for Electronic Court filings during
COVID-19, other pandemics or national emergencies

Dear Ladies and Gentlemen:

| am an activist for the US and its Constitution
requesting that all US Courts use transparency and
fairness for all rules pertaining to all persons
regardless of nationality, color, race, religious or
political affiliation or financial standing without
discrimination of any kind as stated in the First
Amendment of the US Constitution. No court or
judge or group of judges should be able to mandate
or discriminate against anyone and force them to file
any action in person during COVID-19 or any
pandemic or national emergency because of the high
risk of illness or death. All requests of any kind
should follow the same protocol and allow all citizens
to file electronically in any US Court without any
court/judge having the discretion to choose one
citizen over another for electronic filing and all
citizens should be allowed to file electronically In any
US Court.

Anyone who is disabled at any age or over 70 years
of age should not be required to appear in person
and put themselves and others at risk during COVID-
19 or any other pandemic or national emergency.
The same rules should apply to any citizen of the
US. These Common-Sense Rules and Guidelines
were established by the CDC the NIH and leaders of
our country for the safety of all citizens. Any
American Citizen should be entitled to file any court
case electronically in any court to avoid illness or
death during these unprecedented times. No US
citizen should be required to appear in person to file
anything in any court in today's climate of uncertainty
because of life or death consequences.



Thank you for standing up for the rules of The
Constitution of The United States of America and the
rights of its citizens!

Very gratefully yours,

Beverly M. Peet

Retired Senior Pharmaceutical Sales Representative
Activist for Justice, US Constitution

5331 Drum Castle Pkwy.

Sarasota, FL 3238

941-702-8357




